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In the Annual Risk Outlook 2024–25, the Office of the Superintendent of Financial Institutions (OSFI) committed to

consulting on updates to the Liquidity Adequacy Requirements (LAR) Guideline in the second quarter of 2024.

Today, OSFI is launching that consultation, which includes draft regulatory returns. The guideline updates and

related regulatory reporting requirements will take effect on April 1, 2025.

Key revisions touch on Intraday Liquidity and the Treatment of Bankers' Acceptances (BAs).

Intraday Liquidity

Although OSFI guidance on intraday monitoring tools has been in place since 2015 (consistent with Basel III), we

have not introduced regulatory returns. Recent stress in international financial markets has emphasized the

importance of these tools for prudential regulators.

Through this consultation, we plan to explore a broadened scope of application, extending some intraday liquidity

monitoring tools to non-direct clearers. Therefore, we’re revising Chapter 7, Intraday Liquidity Monitoring Tools in

the LAR Guideline, with consequential amendments to Chapter 1 and the Small and Medium-Sized Deposit-Taking

Institutions (SMSBs) Capital and Liquidity Requirements Guideline.
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We will introduce monitoring tools tailored for both direct and indirect clearers, acknowledging the importance of

intraday liquidity measurement in recent stress events. Specifically for indirect clearers, we’re proposing a simplified

version of the regulatory return.

Treatment of Bankers' Acceptances (BAs)

After June 28, 2024, the Canadian Dollar Offered Rate (CDOR) will no longer be published. The BA market is

intrinsically linked to CDOR, and historically, liquidity in the BA market has been well-supported through periods of

stress because of this connection. As such, the LAR treatment of select BA liabilities is currently better than other

sources of wholesale funding. Following the cessation of CDOR, we do not believe the preferential treatment is

justified. We also plan to remove E-20 — CDOR Benchmark-Setting Submissions — Guideline (2014) from OSFI’s

guidance library in July 2024, once CDOR submissions are no longer needed. We communicated our intent to review

this treatment in an October 2023 letter to the industry supporting transition efforts.

Revisions to the treatment of BAs have been made in Chapter 3, Net Stable Funding Ratio and Chapter 4, Net

Cumulative Cash Flow of the LAR Guideline.

Stakeholders who wish to submit comments should send them to consultations@osfi-bsif.gc.ca by August 30, 2024.

Feedback from this consultation will inform the final guidance and regulatory returns.

A non-attributed summary of comments and OSFI’s responses will accompany the issuance of final guidance in

November 2024.

Sincerely,

Amar Munipalle

Executive Director, Risk Advisory Hub, Supervision Sector
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